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28th June 2019. 
 

Dear Parents / Carers,                                                                         
 
Congratulations to our Gold Star Children this week who are: 
 
Reception: Cian for being so independent this week in reading and number work. 
Y1: Sofia for an improved effort over the past few weeks. 
Y2: Sienna for being a kind member of the class. 
Y3: Neo for making fantastic progress in his mental maths tests and becoming the first 
person to reach the 100 club. 
Y4: Verity for an excellent peice of work on images of the church. 
Y5: Ellis for showing great leadership with our brilliant new football team. 
Y6: Joseph for a fantastic piece of writing based on Avatar. 
 
Golden ticket winners: Daniel and Gabriella. We were not sure which Gabriella this was as 
it had no surname on the ticket – so both girls were allowed to choose a book. 
                                        
 
Thank you to the children who led their Class Liturgies: 
26th June 2019 
 
R:  Whole class liturgy 
Y1: Eva 
Y2: Whole class liturgy 
Y3: Whole class liturgy 
Y4: Freya, Sophia and Jessica  
Y5: Whole class liturgy 
Y6: Emily and Matilda 
 

 
Sports Day: unfortunately we had to cancel Sports Day for a 
second time due to the excessive rainfall which made the field 
unsafe. 
 
This is a shame, but as the school calendar is planned at the 
beginning of the year, with assessments, staff training, school 

visits and visitors to school, we will not have the chance to attempt another day where 
parents will be invited into school to watch. 
 
What will happen is that the children will go out in phases when we can squeeze the time in 
and the weather is fine. I know this is disappointing to parents, but it is unusual for both 
days to be cancelled – it’s only happened once in the last ten years! 
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Y1: from September Mrs Jain will be teaching Year 1 whilst Mrs Thomas is on maternity 
leave. Mrs Jain has worked at St. Chad’s when she covered for Mrs Thomas’ previous 
maternity leave.  She will be in school next Tuesday afternoon to meet the children before 
she starts in September. 
 
 

Feel Good Friday: as part of our Anti-bullying work, our Anti-bullying 
Ambassadors have planned a special Feel Good Friday which will take 
place next Friday 5th July. Children are asked to come to school wearing 
blue and to bring £2 each. This money will go towards buying / replacing 
the lunchtime play equipment. The children will be doing some fun activities 
during the day. 
 

 
 
Summer disco: will take place on Thursday 11th July 
 
                   Reception, Y1 and Y2 from 5.30pm to 6.30pm  
                       Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 from 6.45pm – 8pm.  
 
Tickets will be on sale from Monday at £2 per child. For younger 
children, please put payment in a purse/wallet or named 
envelope - please do not give money to staff on the doors in a 
morning.  

 
From 2 September - Pupil Meals price to increase from £2.30 to £2.40 
 
 
School menu: 1 
 
Enjoy your week, 
 
S. M. Mason. 
 
      

     

     
     

     

    


